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              Headteacher email: lcole@hswp.co.uk 
 

SPECIAL MENTIONS 

Class one: Darcey & Sophie 
Class two: Eleanor & Dulcie 
Class three: Emma & Harry 
Class four: Emily & Charlie 
Class five: Jacob & Oliver 
 
WELCOME 
This week we welcomed Amelia and Jessica into school in classes one and three after a move from Suffolk. They 
have already settled in so well and we look forward to getting to know them and their family.  
 
SUMMER FAYRE 
As you are aware, our summer fayre will be held tomorrow! We hope you will all be able to join us between 11am 
and 2.30pm (we have brought forward the end time due to the England match!). It will be a really fun day with 
great enterprise projects from each class, games to play, items to buy and lots to eat and drink. Please join us and 
bring family and neighbours along too.  
 
We had some very good news as Santander, who are attending the fayre to promote their products, have agreed 
to match fund everything we make at the fayre! Every penny will be spent on the provision for children in school 
so this really does make a difference to what we can provide for them in September! 
 
Thank you so much to everyone who has contributed items for the fayre as well as all the time and effort that 
goes into something like this. We look forward to telling you how much we raised on next week’s newsletter! 
 
REPORTS 
Our end of year reports will go out next Friday. However we will only be able to send them with children whose 
parents have signed to authorise this. If no signed form has been received, reports will need to be collected from 
the office. Thank you 
 
SPONSORED MOUNTAIN CLIMB 
Mrs Blair, our chair of governors, successfully completed her climb of the three highest peaks in the UK taking 
Sammy the class one puppy along with her! 

 
 

 

Thank you to all those people who sponsored her. We would be very grateful for any sponsor money and 
donations sending into school. This will be used to buy more play resources for class one! 
 
COOP FUNDRAISING 
Many of you will remember that we are registered with the Coop for their loyalty scheme. Each time anyone goes 
into the garage at Silkstone and uses their Coop loyalty card the school fundraising project gets a percentage of 
the sale. So far we are up to £341 so please support us if you can. 
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FOHS SURVEY RESULTS 
Thank you to all parents who completed the FOHS survey form to help FOHS decide on the next fundraising 
project. The votes were as follows: 

1. Stage lighting and microphones  - 16  
2. Ipads for each class to supplement and replace old ones – 31  
3. Video camera for videoing performances for parents – 10 

At the next FOHS meeting in September we will discuss the outcome and whether to put all of the money raised 
into one project or whether to split it according to how parents have voted. We will then let parents know the 
outcome. Many thanks to all who voted 
 
S106 CONSULTATION 
Thank you to all those parents who sent in the form regarding the consultation around the potential community 
building at the school funded from the S106 money provided by Conroy Book Builders. They were overwhelmingly 
supportive of the project and a big help in supporting our submission to the council. We are submitting our 
application next week for the council meeting on 19th July and will inform parents of the outcome of the meeting 
as soon as we are able. 
 
SPORTS WEEK & DAY 
Next week is Sports Week – a final reminder of the events: 

- The Y6s will be devising and running an infant sports tournament on Monday am 
- There will be a sports house team competition on Monday pm involving the whole school 
- Class 3 and 4 will be doing dance on Tuesday am and pm 
- Team Activ will be coming in to do an Infant Tournament on Wednesday am 
- Team Sports Morning will be held on Thursday am where all children are active and competing to win 

points for their house and to win the house cup (9.15am) – parents are welcome to attend 
- Infant Races will then be held in the morning (11am) – parents are welcome to attend 
- Junior Races will be held in the afternoon 1pm (Y3/4) and 2.15pm (Y5/6) – parents are welcome to attend 
- A junior rounders tournament will be held on Friday  
- Team Activ will be running a Quidditch Tournament for class 5 on the Friday afternoon 

We really hope the children have a great week! 
 
CLOCKS! 
We could do with a few more wall clocks in school so if anyone has a spare one, we would be grateful for the 
donation! 
 
EXTRA-CURRICULAR CLUBS 
All of the extra-curricular clubs for this term finish week commencing 9th July. 
 
LOST PROPERTY 
School has accrued a large amount of lost property which is currently displayed in the school hall and is available 
to view each morning before registration and each afternoon at 3.30 pm. We encourage parents to label their 
children’s clothing so that lost property can be returned quickly.  Thank you. 
 
MOVIE NIGHT 
Unfortunately Peter Rabbit The Movie is not available, so Paddington 2 will replace this one.  The other film, Coco, 
will be shown as planned.  Thank you. 
 
LIBRARY BOOKS 
All library books should be returned to the school office as soon as possible before the summer break. Thank you. 
 
SCHOOL LOTTERY  
Our lottery winner this week was Tom Harpar who very kindly donated the money back to the school.   We have 
now reached 85 lottery tickets sold which is wonderful so thank you to the people who have signed up.  We 
would like to get to 100 if we could! Please click on: 
https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hoylandswaine-primary-school to sign up or see the school 
website. Thank you for your support!  
 
 
 

https://www.yourschoollottery.co.uk/lottery/school/hoylandswaine-primary-school


 
PENISTONE FAIR TRADE  
A message from the group: 
We have a treat in store for you! Lisa Bramall, a member of our committee, is holding an exhibition of her 
artworks, entitled “Near and Far”, giving us an opportunity to further raise awareness of Fairtrade. This will be in 
St Andrew’s Church, Penistone, on Friday 13th July from 10am till 4pm and Saturday 14th July from 10am till 
1pm. Entry is free. Fairtrade refreshments will be served. 
 
Lisa says: “The seasons and scenery, weather and nature have been my main inspirations....I trust they also show 
that an amateur can be creative!” Having seen some of her paintings and collages, ceramics and textiles we are 
sure you too will be both impressed and inspired! Do come along! 
 
LETTERS DISTRIBUTED THIS WEEK 
FOHS: Movie Night 
Y6 Leavers Event 
Y2 Paying for school dinners information 
 
REPLY SLIPS TO BE RETURNED 
Y6 Leavers Event 
 
JULY DATES 

 W/C 9th July – Sports Week 

 10th July – PGS Taster Day Three for Y6 children 

 11th July – FOHS Movie Night One 3.30pm – 5.30pm 

 12th July – Sports Day  

 13th July – annual reports out to parents 

 17th July – FOHS Movie Night Two 3.30pm – 5.30pm  

 19th July 9.30am – Leavers’ Service at church 

 19th July 11am – Y6 Leavers’ Event 

 20th July – End of term for children   
 
 Have a lovely weekend 
 

 
 
 
 

 


